
Chairpersons Report 
 

Transportation and County Wide Movement Strategic Policy Committee 
held in the Council Chamber, County Hall, Dún Laoghaire, Co. Dublin 

on Tuesday, 13 June 2017 at 5.00 pm 
 

 
Councillor Shay Brennan presided as Chairperson.  In attendance were Cllr. John F Bailey,  
Cllr. Hugh Lewis, Cllr. Lettie McCarthy, Cllr. Seamas O’Neill, Cllr. Donal Smith,  
Cllr. Ossian Smyth, Cllr. Shane O’Brien, Cllr. Barry Ward.  Officials present were Martin Allidine 
(A/Director of Municipal Services), Padraig Watters (Senior Executive Engineer, Municipal 
Services) and Gerard Flaherty (Senior Executive Engineer, Municipal Services) 
 
The minutes of the Transportation and County Wide Movement Strategic Policy committee held 
in County Hall on Tuesday, 14th March 2017 were PROPOSED by John Nolan and SECONDED by 
Keith Byrne. 
 
Information Item Submitted by Members for Written Reply  
 
Councillor Ossian Smyth -  Roll out of 30 kph Scheme in certain Residential Estates  
To ask the Manager to report on the rollout of the 30kph scheme in certain residential estates 
and the planned deployment of variable speed signs along the expected timelines. 
 
Reply:- 
 
DLRCC have appointed a Contractor to install the poles and signs in the areas covered by the 
Bye Laws which were adopted by the Council in February 2017. 
This work is currently underway and is expected to be completed by the end of June 2017. 
 
The speed alert signs which are to be installed in seven estates are being procured and will be 
erected following the completion of the provision of the 30kph signs. 
 
 
Business submitted by Director of Services  
Presentation by Irish Rail  
 
Mr. John Reville and Barry Kenny were in attendance from Iarnród Eireann to deliver their 
Report on Enhancing Customer Service in Iarnród Eireann. 
 
A PowerPoint presentation was given to the Members regarding Enhancing Customer Service in 
Iarnrod Eireann.  Members raised various concerns regarding movement within DART Stations 
for mobility impaired users and the lack of Stations being manned by staff. 
 
The Report was NOTED 
 
 
Presentation by Transdev  
 
Ms. Dervla Brophy, Mr. Joe McHugh and Neil Menzies from Transdev attended to deliver their 
report on LUAS Cross City Review and future developments. 
 
A detailed presentation was given by Representatives from Transdev.  A PowerPoint 
presentation was given to the Members regarding the LUAS Cross City, future development of 
LUAS network, anti-social behaviour and community involvement. Members raised various 
concerns which were addressed by Transdev. 
 
The Report was NOTED 



 
Business Referred from the Council  
No Business 
 
Business Referred from Corporate Policy Group  
No Business 
 
Correspondence  
No business 
 
Work Programme  
Martin Allidine, Acting Director of Services requested the members to identify items they would 
like to have placed on the agenda for Future Works Programme which he would present to the 
Committee at the September meeting. 
 
 
Any other Business  
No Business 
 
Conclusion of Meeting  
Meeting concluded at 18.45 


